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       CITY OF GARDNER 
           MASSACHUSETTS 01440-2630 

 
         OFFICE OF THE 

       CITY COUNCIL 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
      
 
                                               CITY COUNCIL SPECIAL MEETING 
    *AMENDED 
 

Date:  Wednesday, July 31, 2024 
Time:   6:30 P.M. 
Location:  City Council Chambers, Room 219, City Hall 

 

 
 

ANNOUNCEMENT - Any person may make a video or audio recording of an open session of a meeting, or may transmit the meeting through any medium, subject 
to reasonable requirements of the chair as to the number, placement and operation of equipment used so as not to interfere with the conduct of the meeting.  Any 
person intending to make such recording shall notify the Chair forthwith.  All documents referenced or used during the meeting must be submitted in duplicate to 
the City Clerk, pursuant to the Open Meeting and Public Records Law.  All documents shall become part of the official record of the meeting. 

 
 

*11335 – An Open Meeting Law Complaint Filed by Paul DeMeo Regarding the 
July 1, 2024 City Council Meeting. 

 
*11336 – An Open Meeting Law Complaint Filed on behalf of David Hilman by 

Paul DeMeo Regarding the July 1, 2024 City Council Meeting. 
 
*11337 – An Open Meeting Law Complaint Filed on behalf of Laureen Peabody 

by Paul DeMeo Regarding the July 1, 2024 City Council Meeting. 
 
*11338 – An Open Meeting Law Complaint Filed on behalf of Kimberly Blake by 

Paul DeMeo Regarding the July 1, 2024 City Council Meeting. 
 
*11339 – An Open Meeting Law Complaint Filed on behalf of Debra Moore Alie 

by Paul DeMeo Regarding the July 1, 2024 City Council Meeting. 
 
*11340 – An Open Meeting Law Complaint Filed on behalf of Judy Tysinger by 

Paul DeMeo Regarding the July 1, 2024 City Council Meeting. 
 
 
 
 

 

PRESIDENT 
Elizabeth J. Kazinskas 
 

COUNCILLORS AT LARGE 
Calvin D. Brooks 
Craig R. Cormier 
Brad E. Heglin 
Elizabeth J. Kazinskas 
Judy A. Mack 
George C. Tyros 
 

 
 
 
 
 

  
________________________________ 
 
 
 
 

  
__________________________________

 
 
 
 
 

WARD 1 COUNCILLOR 
David Thibault-Muñoz 
 
WARD 2 COUNCILLOR 
Dana M. Heath 
 
WARD 3 COUNCILLOR 
Paul G. Tassone 
 
WARD 4 COUNCILLOR 
Karen G. Hardern 
 
WARD 5 COUNCILLOR 
Aleksander Dernalowicz, Esq. 
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*11341 – An Open Meeting Law Complaint Filed on behalf of Stephanie Orlow 

by Paul DeMeo Regarding the July 1, 2024 City Council Meeting. 
 
*11342 – An Open Meeting Law Complaint Filed on behalf of Ernestina Duda by 

Paul DeMeo Regarding the July 1, 2024 City Council Meeting. 
 
*11343– An Open Meeting Law Complaint Filed on behalf of Laurie Meagher by 

Paul DeMeo Regarding the July 1, 2024 City Council Meeting. 
 
*11344 – An Open Meeting Law Complaint Filed on behalf of Darlene Halfrey by 

Paul DeMeo Regarding the July 1, 2024 City Council Meeting. 
 
*11345 – An Open Meeting Law Complaint Filed on behalf of Mary Marsh by 

Paul DeMeo Regarding the July 1, 2024 City Council Meeting. 
 
*11346 – An Open Meeting Law Complaint Filed on behalf of Eleanor Gamarsh 

by Paul DeMeo Regarding the July 1, 2024 City Council Meeting. 
 
*11347 – An Open Meeting Law Complaint Filed on behalf of Kayla Halfrey by 

Paul DeMeo Regarding the July 1, 2024 City Council Meeting. 
 
*11348 – An Open Meeting Law Complaint Filed on behalf of Janna McPherson 

by Paul DeMeo Regarding the July 1, 2024 City Council Meeting. 
 

 
 

CITY COUNCIL OF GARDNER 

       Elizabeth J. Kazinskas 
       ELIZABETH J. KAZINSKAS 
       Council President  
 
 
NOTICE:  The listing of Agenda items are those reasonably anticipated by the Chair which may be discussed at the meeting.  
Not all items listed may in fact be discussed and other items not listed may also be brought up for discussion to the extent 
permitted by law.   
 
*Amended Items – amended due to clerical error. 
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DATE 

VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 
pndemeo@gmail.com 

Paul DeMeo 
9 Willis Road 
Gardner, MA 01440 

RE: Open Meeting Law Complaints dated 7/15/2024 regarding 
the July 1, 2024, City Council Meeting Reply 

Dear Paul DeMeo, 

The city has received fourteen (14) Open Meeting Law complaints including your Open 
Meeting Law Complaint served on July 15, 2024. Whereas the deadline to respond to your Complaint 
is August 2, 2024, this response to your Complaint is timely.   The Complaints all present two (2) 
issues. 

The first issue is whether the Open Meeting law was violated by the city’s use of an 
overflow room. The city determined it needed to prepare for a larger crowd. Once this 
determination was made, Attorney General Determination Letters were reviewed as guidance. Two 
options were presented. First, was to locate the public meeting in Perry Auditorium. Alternatively, 
the second option was to use Perry Auditorium as a location to accommodate an overflow crowd. 
City personnel conferred about these options, and it was decided Perry Auditorium would be used 
as an overflow room. We respect the fact that reasonable minds may differ on this decision, 
however, the use of the overflow room has been approved by the Attorney General. For these 
reasons, it is respectfully suggested that the use of a second room to accommodate a large crowd 
does not violate the Open Meeting Law. 

Secondly, the Complaints raise an issue with the quality of the audio in the Perry 
Auditorium. The city respectfully disagrees with the assertion that the audio was poor. Staff were 
assigned to assess and set up audio and visual equipment prior to the meeting. The equipment was 
tested to ensure it would perform as expected, permitting those attending to hear and see the 
meeting.  The equipment did perform when tested before the meeting by producing a clear audio 
signal. In addition, additional city staff were present during the meeting to assist members of the 
public to ensure they would be able to participate in the Public Meeting. After the meeting ended, 
city personnel who attended the meeting in Perry Auditorium reported that its content was clear 
and that the speakers were able to be understood. The first time a complaint was received by the 
city was when the public hearing was posted for the vote on the underlying matter.  

The number of complaints received by the city in connection with this matter was 
concerning as we have had a public hearing scheduled on July 23, 2024, and the overflow room 
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was set up in a similar manner. However, the city has taken additional steps to confirm compliance 
with the requirements of the Open Meeting Law by ensuring the audio-visual equipment in Perry 
Auditorium will allow those in attendance to both see and hear the meeting. This included retesting 
the equipment, adding a test at the beginning of the meeting, having city employees monitor the 
quality of the audio, have the same people reporting to the Council and suspending the meeting 
when technical difficulties occurred. Finally, the July 23, 2024, meeting in Perry Auditorium was 
recorded. To listen to the recording of the July 23, 2024 meeting please use this link 
https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1SIzP1boCAWabTA4tz2E6rkedN2caiAZ-?usp=sharing. It is 
respectfully suggested that this recording exemplifies the experience that attendees had in Perry 
Auditorium on July 1, 2024.  

It is for these reasons that the meeting of July 1, 2024, did not violate the Open Meeting 
Law. 

Very truly yours, 

Cc:  Michael Nicholson, Mayor 
Titi Siriphan, City Clerk 
Elizabeth Doiron, Assistant City Clerk 
Commonwealth of Massachusetts Attorney General’s Office 
Elizabeth Kazinskas, City Council President  

11335

https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1SIzP1boCAWabTA4tz2E6rkedN2caiAZ-?usp=sharing
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DATE 

VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 
Davidhilman71@gmail.com 

David Hilman 
114 Rich Street 
Gardner, MA 01440 

RE: Open Meeting Law Complaints dated 7/15/2024 regarding 
the July 1, 2024, City Council Meeting Reply 

Dear David Hilman, 

The city has received fourteen (14) Open Meeting Law complaints including your Open 
Meeting Law Complaint served on July 15, 2024. Whereas the deadline to respond to your Complaint 
is August 2, 2024, this response to your Complaint is timely.   The Complaints all present two (2) 
issues. 

The first issue is whether the Open Meeting law was violated by the city’s use of an 
overflow room. The city determined it needed to prepare for a larger crowd. Once this 
determination was made, Attorney General Determination Letters were reviewed as guidance. Two 
options were presented. First, was to locate the public meeting in Perry Auditorium. Alternatively, 
the second option was to use Perry Auditorium as a location to accommodate an overflow crowd. 
City personnel conferred about these options, and it was decided Perry Auditorium would be used 
as an overflow room. We respect the fact that reasonable minds may differ on this decision, 
however, the use of the overflow room has been approved by the Attorney General. For these 
reasons, it is respectfully suggested that the use of a second room to accommodate a large crowd 
does not violate the Open Meeting Law. 

Secondly, the Complaints raise an issue with the quality of the audio in the Perry 
Auditorium. The city respectfully disagrees with the assertion that the audio was poor. Staff were 
assigned to assess and set up audio and visual equipment prior to the meeting. The equipment was 
tested to ensure it would perform as expected, permitting those attending to hear and see the 
meeting.  The equipment did perform when tested before the meeting by producing a clear audio 
signal. In addition, additional city staff were present during the meeting to assist members of the 
public to ensure they would be able to participate in the Public Meeting. After the meeting ended, 
city personnel who attended the meeting in Perry Auditorium reported that its content was clear 
and that the speakers were able to be understood. The first time a complaint was received by the 
city was when the public hearing was posted for the vote on the underlying matter.  

The number of complaints received by the city in connection with this matter was 
concerning as we have had a public hearing scheduled on July 23, 2024, and the overflow room 
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was set up in a similar manner. However, the city has taken additional steps to confirm compliance 
with the requirements of the Open Meeting Law by ensuring the audio-visual equipment in Perry 
Auditorium will allow those in attendance to both see and hear the meeting. This included retesting 
the equipment, adding a test at the beginning of the meeting, having city employees monitor the 
quality of the audio, have the same people reporting to the Council and suspending the meeting 
when technical difficulties occurred. Finally, the July 23, 2024, meeting in Perry Auditorium was 
recorded. To listen to the recording of the July 23, 2024 meeting please use this link 
https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1SIzP1boCAWabTA4tz2E6rkedN2caiAZ-?usp=sharing. It is 
respectfully suggested that this recording exemplifies the experience that attendees had in Perry 
Auditorium on July 1, 2024.  

It is for these reasons that the meeting of July 1, 2024 did not violate the Open Meeting 
Law. 

Very truly yours, 

Cc:  Michael Nicholson, Mayor 
Titi Siriphan, City Clerk 
Elizabeth Doiron, Assistant City Clerk 
Commonwealth of Massachusetts Attorney General’s Office 
Elizabeth Kazinskas, City Council President  

11336

https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1SIzP1boCAWabTA4tz2E6rkedN2caiAZ-?usp=sharing
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DATE 

VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 
Laureen.p@hotmail.com 

Laureen M. Peabody 
3 Jackson Park 
Gardner, MA 01440 

RE: Open Meeting Law Complaints dated 7/15/2024 regarding 
the July 1, 2024, City Council Meeting Reply 

Dear Laureen M. Peabody, 

The city has received fourteen (14) Open Meeting Law complaints including your Open 
Meeting Law Complaint served on July 15, 2024. Whereas the deadline to respond to your Complaint 
is August 2, 2024, this response to your Complaint is timely.   The Complaints all present two (2) 
issues. 

The first issue is whether the Open Meeting law was violated by the city’s use of an 
overflow room. The city determined it needed to prepare for a larger crowd. Once this 
determination was made, Attorney General Determination Letters were reviewed as guidance. Two 
options were presented. First, was to locate the public meeting in Perry Auditorium. Alternatively, 
the second option was to use Perry Auditorium as a location to accommodate an overflow crowd. 
City personnel conferred about these options, and it was decided Perry Auditorium would be used 
as an overflow room. We respect the fact that reasonable minds may differ on this decision, 
however, the use of the overflow room has been approved by the Attorney General. For these 
reasons, it is respectfully suggested that the use of a second room to accommodate a large crowd 
does not violate the Open Meeting Law. 

Secondly, the Complaints raise an issue with the quality of the audio in the Perry 
Auditorium. The city respectfully disagrees with the assertion that the audio was poor. Staff were 
assigned to assess and set up audio and visual equipment prior to the meeting. The equipment was 
tested to ensure it would perform as expected, permitting those attending to hear and see the 
meeting.  The equipment did perform when tested before the meeting by producing a clear audio 
signal. In addition, additional city staff were present during the meeting to assist members of the 
public to ensure they would be able to participate in the Public Meeting. After the meeting ended, 
city personnel who attended the meeting in Perry Auditorium reported that its content was clear 
and that the speakers were able to be understood. The first time a complaint was received by the 
city was when the public hearing was posted for the vote on the underlying matter.  

The number of complaints received by the city in connection with this matter was 
concerning as we have had a public hearing scheduled on July 23, 2024, and the overflow room 
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was set up in a similar manner. However, the city has taken additional steps to confirm compliance 
with the requirements of the Open Meeting Law by ensuring the audio-visual equipment in Perry 
Auditorium will allow those in attendance to both see and hear the meeting. This included retesting 
the equipment, adding a test at the beginning of the meeting, having city employees monitor the 
quality of the audio, have the same people reporting to the Council and suspending the meeting 
when technical difficulties occurred. Finally, the July 23, 2024, meeting in Perry Auditorium was 
recorded. To listen to the recording of the July 23, 2024 meeting please use this link 
https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1SIzP1boCAWabTA4tz2E6rkedN2caiAZ-?usp=sharing. It is 
respectfully suggested that this recording exemplifies the experience that attendees had in Perry 
Auditorium on July 1, 2024.  

It is for these reasons that the meeting of July 1, 2024 did not violate the Open Meeting 
Law. 

Very truly yours, 

Cc:  Michael Nicholson, Mayor 
Titi Siriphan, City Clerk 
Elizabeth Doiron, Assistant City Clerk 
Commonwealth of Massachusetts Attorney General’s Office 
Elizabeth Kazinskas, City Council President  

11337

https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1SIzP1boCAWabTA4tz2E6rkedN2caiAZ-?usp=sharing
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DATE 

VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 
Aryelsheadbands@gmail.com 

Kimberly Blake 
25 Baker Street 
Gardner, MA 01440 

RE: Open Meeting Law Complaints dated 7/15/2024 regarding 
the July 1, 2024, City Council Meeting Reply 

Dear Sir/ Madam, 

The city has received fourteen (14) Open Meeting Law complaints including your Open 
Meeting Law Complaint served on July 15, 2024. Whereas the deadline to respond to your Complaint 
is August 2, 2024, this response to your Complaint is timely.   The Complaints all present two (2) 
issues. 

The first issue is whether the Open Meeting law was violated by the city’s use of an 
overflow room. The city determined it needed to prepare for a larger crowd. Once this 
determination was made, Attorney General Determination Letters were reviewed as guidance. Two 
options were presented. First, was to locate the public meeting in Perry Auditorium. Alternatively, 
the second option was to use Perry Auditorium as a location to accommodate an overflow crowd. 
City personnel conferred about these options, and it was decided Perry Auditorium would be used 
as an overflow room. We respect the fact that reasonable minds may differ on this decision, 
however, the use of the overflow room has been approved by the Attorney General. For these 
reasons, it is respectfully suggested that the use of a second room to accommodate a large crowd 
does not violate the Open Meeting Law. 

Secondly, the Complaints raise an issue with the quality of the audio in the Perry 
Auditorium. The city respectfully disagrees with the assertion that the audio was poor. Staff were 
assigned to assess and set up audio and visual equipment prior to the meeting. The equipment was 
tested to ensure it would perform as expected, permitting those attending to hear and see the 
meeting.  The equipment did perform when tested before the meeting by producing a clear audio 
signal. In addition, additional city staff were present during the meeting to assist members of the 
public to ensure they would be able to participate in the Public Meeting. After the meeting ended, 
city personnel who attended the meeting in Perry Auditorium reported that its content was clear 
and that the speakers were able to be understood. The first time a complaint was received by the 
city was when the public hearing was posted for the vote on the underlying matter.  

The number of complaints received by the city in connection with this matter was 
concerning as we have had a public hearing scheduled on July 23, 2024, and the overflow room 
was set up in a similar manner. However, the city has taken additional steps to confirm compliance 
with the requirements of the Open Meeting Law by ensuring the audio-visual equipment in Perry 
Auditorium will allow those in attendance to both see and hear the meeting. This included retesting 
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the equipment, adding a test at the beginning of the meeting, having city employees monitor the 
quality of the audio, have the same people reporting to the Council and suspending the meeting 
when technical difficulties occurred. Finally, the July 23, 2024, meeting in Perry Auditorium was 
recorded. To listen to the recording of the July 23, 2024 meeting please use this link 
https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1SIzP1boCAWabTA4tz2E6rkedN2caiAZ-?usp=sharing. It is 
respectfully suggested that this recording exemplifies the experience that attendees had in Perry 
Auditorium on July 1, 2024.  

It is for these reasons that the meeting of July 1, 2024, did not violate the Open Meeting 
Law. 

Very truly yours, 

 Cc:  Michael Nicholson, Mayor 
Titi Siriphan, City Clerk 
Elizabeth Doiron, Assistant City Clerk 
Commonwealth of Massachusetts Attorney General’s Office 
Elizabeth Kazinskas, City Council President 
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https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1SIzP1boCAWabTA4tz2E6rkedN2caiAZ-?usp=sharing
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DATE 

VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 
Ninagalie110@gmail.com 

Debra Moore Alie 
23 Oriole Street 
Gardner, MA 01440 

RE: Open Meeting Law Complaints dated 7/15/2024 regarding 
the July 1, 2024, City Council Meeting Reply 

Dear Debra Moore Alie, 

The city has received fourteen (14) Open Meeting Law complaints including your Open 
Meeting Law Complaint served on July 15, 2024. Whereas the deadline to respond to your Complaint 
is August 2, 2024, this response to your Complaint is timely.   The Complaints all present two (2) 
issues. 

The first issue is whether the Open Meeting law was violated by the city’s use of an 
overflow room. The city determined it needed to prepare for a larger crowd. Once this 
determination was made, Attorney General Determination Letters were reviewed as guidance. Two 
options were presented. First, was to locate the public meeting in Perry Auditorium. Alternatively, 
the second option was to use Perry Auditorium as a location to accommodate an overflow crowd. 
City personnel conferred about these options, and it was decided Perry Auditorium would be used 
as an overflow room. We respect the fact that reasonable minds may differ on this decision, 
however, the use of the overflow room has been approved by the Attorney General. For these 
reasons, it is respectfully suggested that the use of a second room to accommodate a large crowd 
does not violate the Open Meeting Law. 

Secondly, the Complaints raise an issue with the quality of the audio in the Perry 
Auditorium. The city respectfully disagrees with the assertion that the audio was poor. Staff were 
assigned to assess and set up audio and visual equipment prior to the meeting. The equipment was 
tested to ensure it would perform as expected, permitting those attending to hear and see the 
meeting.  The equipment did perform when tested before the meeting by producing a clear audio 
signal. In addition, additional city staff were present during the meeting to assist members of the 
public to ensure they would be able to participate in the Public Meeting. After the meeting ended, 
city personnel who attended the meeting in Perry Auditorium reported that its content was clear 
and that the speakers were able to be understood. The first time a complaint was received by the 
city was when the public hearing was posted for the vote on the underlying matter.  

The number of complaints received by the city in connection with this matter was 
concerning as we have had a public hearing scheduled on July 23, 2024, and the overflow room 
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was set up in a similar manner. However, the city has taken additional steps to confirm compliance 
with the requirements of the Open Meeting Law by ensuring the audio-visual equipment in Perry 
Auditorium will allow those in attendance to both see and hear the meeting. This included retesting 
the equipment, adding a test at the beginning of the meeting, having city employees monitor the 
quality of the audio, have the same people reporting to the Council and suspending the meeting 
when technical difficulties occurred. Finally, the July 23, 2024, meeting in Perry Auditorium was 
recorded. To listen to the recording of the July 23, 2024 meeting please use this link 
https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1SIzP1boCAWabTA4tz2E6rkedN2caiAZ-?usp=sharing. It is 
respectfully suggested that this recording exemplifies the experience that attendees had in Perry 
Auditorium on July 1, 2024.  

It is for these reasons that the meeting of July 1, 2024 did not violate the Open Meeting 
Law. 

Very truly yours, 

Cc:  Michael Nicholson, Mayor 
Titi Siriphan, City Clerk 
Elizabeth Doiron, Assistant City Clerk 
Commonwealth of Massachusetts Attorney General’s Office 
Elizabeth Kazinskas, City Council President  
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https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1SIzP1boCAWabTA4tz2E6rkedN2caiAZ-?usp=sharing


11340



11340



11340



11340



11340



DATE 

VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 
Judyblueeyes67@aol.com 

Judith Tysinger 
323 Park Street 
Gardner, MA 01440 

RE: Open Meeting Law Complaints dated 7/15/2024 regarding 
the July 1, 2024, City Council Meeting Reply 

Dear Judith Tysigner, 

The city has received fourteen (14) Open Meeting Law complaints including your Open 
Meeting Law Complaint served on July 15, 2024. Whereas the deadline to respond to your Complaint 
is August 2, 2024, this response to your Complaint is timely.   The Complaints all present two (2) 
issues. 

The first issue is whether the Open Meeting law was violated by the city’s use of an 
overflow room. The city determined it needed to prepare for a larger crowd. Once this 
determination was made, Attorney General Determination Letters were reviewed as guidance. Two 
options were presented. First, was to locate the public meeting in Perry Auditorium. Alternatively, 
the second option was to use Perry Auditorium as a location to accommodate an overflow crowd. 
City personnel conferred about these options, and it was decided Perry Auditorium would be used 
as an overflow room. We respect the fact that reasonable minds may differ on this decision, 
however, the use of the overflow room has been approved by the Attorney General. For these 
reasons, it is respectfully suggested that the use of a second room to accommodate a large crowd 
does not violate the Open Meeting Law. 

Secondly, the Complaints raise an issue with the quality of the audio in the Perry 
Auditorium. The city respectfully disagrees with the assertion that the audio was poor. Staff were 
assigned to assess and set up audio and visual equipment prior to the meeting. The equipment was 
tested to ensure it would perform as expected, permitting those attending to hear and see the 
meeting.  The equipment did perform when tested before the meeting by producing a clear audio 
signal. In addition, additional city staff were present during the meeting to assist members of the 
public to ensure they would be able to participate in the Public Meeting. After the meeting ended, 
city personnel who attended the meeting in Perry Auditorium reported that its content was clear 
and that the speakers were able to be understood. The first time a complaint was received by the 
city was when the public hearing was posted for the vote on the underlying matter.  

The number of complaints received by the city in connection with this matter was 
concerning as we have had a public hearing scheduled on July 23, 2024, and the overflow room 

11340



was set up in a similar manner. However, the city has taken additional steps to confirm compliance 
with the requirements of the Open Meeting Law by ensuring the audio-visual equipment in Perry 
Auditorium will allow those in attendance to both see and hear the meeting. This included retesting 
the equipment, adding a test at the beginning of the meeting, having city employees monitor the 
quality of the audio, have the same people reporting to the Council and suspending the meeting 
when technical difficulties occurred. Finally, the July 23, 2024, meeting in Perry Auditorium was 
recorded. To listen to the recording of the July 23, 2024 meeting please use this link 
https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1SIzP1boCAWabTA4tz2E6rkedN2caiAZ-?usp=sharing. It is 
respectfully suggested that this recording exemplifies the experience that attendees had in Perry 
Auditorium on July 1, 2024.  

It is for these reasons that the meeting of July 1, 2024 did not violate the Open Meeting 
Law. 

Very truly yours, 

Cc:  Michael Nicholson, Mayor 
Titi Siriphan, City Clerk 
Elizabeth Doiron, Assistant City Clerk 
Commonwealth of Massachusetts Attorney General’s Office 
Elizabeth Kazinskas, City Council President  

11340

https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1SIzP1boCAWabTA4tz2E6rkedN2caiAZ-?usp=sharing
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DATE 

VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 
Spoxx00@yahoo.com 

Stephanie Orlow 
41 Holly Drive 
Gardner, MA 01440 

RE: Open Meeting Law Complaints dated 7/15/2024 regarding 
the July 1, 2024, City Council Meeting Reply 

Dear Stephanie Orlow, 

The city has received fourteen (14) Open Meeting Law complaints including your Open 
Meeting Law Complaint served on July 15, 2024. Whereas the deadline to respond to your Complaint 
is August 2, 2024, this response to your Complaint is timely.   The Complaints all present two (2) 
issues. 

The first issue is whether the Open Meeting law was violated by the city’s use of an 
overflow room. The city determined it needed to prepare for a larger crowd. Once this 
determination was made, Attorney General Determination Letters were reviewed as guidance. Two 
options were presented. First, was to locate the public meeting in Perry Auditorium. Alternatively, 
the second option was to use Perry Auditorium as a location to accommodate an overflow crowd. 
City personnel conferred about these options, and it was decided Perry Auditorium would be used 
as an overflow room. We respect the fact that reasonable minds may differ on this decision, 
however, the use of the overflow room has been approved by the Attorney General. For these 
reasons, it is respectfully suggested that the use of a second room to accommodate a large crowd 
does not violate the Open Meeting Law. 

Secondly, the Complaints raise an issue with the quality of the audio in the Perry 
Auditorium. The city respectfully disagrees with the assertion that the audio was poor. Staff were 
assigned to assess and set up audio and visual equipment prior to the meeting. The equipment was 
tested to ensure it would perform as expected, permitting those attending to hear and see the 
meeting.  The equipment did perform when tested before the meeting by producing a clear audio 
signal. In addition, additional city staff were present during the meeting to assist members of the 
public to ensure they would be able to participate in the Public Meeting. After the meeting ended, 
city personnel who attended the meeting in Perry Auditorium reported that its content was clear 
and that the speakers were able to be understood. The first time a complaint was received by the 
city was when the public hearing was posted for the vote on the underlying matter.  

The number of complaints received by the city in connection with this matter was 
concerning as we have had a public hearing scheduled on July 23, 2024, and the overflow room 
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was set up in a similar manner. However, the city has taken additional steps to confirm compliance 
with the requirements of the Open Meeting Law by ensuring the audio-visual equipment in Perry 
Auditorium will allow those in attendance to both see and hear the meeting. This included retesting 
the equipment, adding a test at the beginning of the meeting, having city employees monitor the 
quality of the audio, have the same people reporting to the Council and suspending the meeting 
when technical difficulties occurred. Finally, the July 23, 2024, meeting in Perry Auditorium was 
recorded. To listen to the recording of the July 23, 2024 meeting please use this link 
https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1SIzP1boCAWabTA4tz2E6rkedN2caiAZ-?usp=sharing. It is 
respectfully suggested that this recording exemplifies the experience that attendees had in Perry 
Auditorium on July 1, 2024.  

It is for these reasons that the meeting of July 1, 2024 did not violate the Open Meeting 
Law. 

Very truly yours, 

Cc:  Michael Nicholson, Mayor 
Titi Siriphan, City Clerk 
Elizabeth Doiron, Assistant City Clerk 
Commonwealth of Massachusetts Attorney General’s Office 
Elizabeth Kazinskas, City Council President  
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https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1SIzP1boCAWabTA4tz2E6rkedN2caiAZ-?usp=sharing
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DATE 

VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 
Ernestinaduda@gmail.com 

Ernestina (Tina) Duda 
56 Stephanie Drive  
Gardner, MA 01440 

RE: Open Meeting Law Complaints dated 7/15/2024 regarding 
the July 1, 2024, City Council Meeting Reply 

Dear Ernestina (Tina) Duda, 

The city has received fourteen (14) Open Meeting Law complaints including your Open 
Meeting Law Complaint served on July 15, 2024. Whereas the deadline to respond to your Complaint 
is August 2, 2024, this response to your Complaint is timely.   The Complaints all present two (2) 
issues. 

The first issue is whether the Open Meeting law was violated by the city’s use of an 
overflow room. The city determined it needed to prepare for a larger crowd. Once this 
determination was made, Attorney General Determination Letters were reviewed as guidance. Two 
options were presented. First, was to locate the public meeting in Perry Auditorium. Alternatively, 
the second option was to use Perry Auditorium as a location to accommodate an overflow crowd. 
City personnel conferred about these options, and it was decided Perry Auditorium would be used 
as an overflow room. We respect the fact that reasonable minds may differ on this decision, 
however, the use of the overflow room has been approved by the Attorney General. For these 
reasons, it is respectfully suggested that the use of a second room to accommodate a large crowd 
does not violate the Open Meeting Law. 

Secondly, the Complaints raise an issue with the quality of the audio in the Perry 
Auditorium. The city respectfully disagrees with the assertion that the audio was poor. Staff were 
assigned to assess and set up audio and visual equipment prior to the meeting. The equipment was 
tested to ensure it would perform as expected, permitting those attending to hear and see the 
meeting.  The equipment did perform when tested before the meeting by producing a clear audio 
signal. In addition, additional city staff were present during the meeting to assist members of the 
public to ensure they would be able to participate in the Public Meeting. After the meeting ended, 
city personnel who attended the meeting in Perry Auditorium reported that its content was clear 
and that the speakers were able to be understood. The first time a complaint was received by the 
city was when the public hearing was posted for the vote on the underlying matter.  

The number of complaints received by the city in connection with this matter was 
concerning as we have had a public hearing scheduled on July 23, 2024, and the overflow room 
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was set up in a similar manner. However, the city has taken additional steps to confirm compliance 
with the requirements of the Open Meeting Law by ensuring the audio-visual equipment in Perry 
Auditorium will allow those in attendance to both see and hear the meeting. This included retesting 
the equipment, adding a test at the beginning of the meeting, having city employees monitor the 
quality of the audio, have the same people reporting to the Council and suspending the meeting 
when technical difficulties occurred. Finally, the July 23, 2024, meeting in Perry Auditorium was 
recorded. To listen to the recording of the July 23, 2024 meeting please use this link 
https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1SIzP1boCAWabTA4tz2E6rkedN2caiAZ-?usp=sharing. It is 
respectfully suggested that this recording exemplifies the experience that attendees had in Perry 
Auditorium on July 1, 2024.  

It is for these reasons that the meeting of July 1, 2024, did not violate the Open Meeting 
Law. 

Very truly yours, 

Cc:  Michael Nicholson, Mayor 
Titi Siriphan, City Clerk 
Elizabeth Doiron, Assistant City Clerk 
Commonwealth of Massachusetts Attorney General’s Office 
Elizabeth Kazinskas, City Council President  
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Date 

VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 
Lauriemeagher81@yahoo.com 

Laurie Meagher 
99 Catherine Street 
Gardner, MA 01440 

RE: Open Meeting Law Complaints dated 7/15/2024 regarding 
the July 1, 2024, City Council Meeting Reply 

Dear Laurie Meagher, 

The city has received fourteen (14) Open Meeting Law complaints including your Open 
Meeting Law Complaint served on July 15, 2024. Whereas the deadline to respond to your Complaint 
is August 2, 2024, this response to your Complaint is timely.   The Complaints all present two (2) 
issues. 

The first issue is whether the Open Meeting law was violated by the city’s use of an 
overflow room. The city determined it needed to prepare for a larger crowd. Once this 
determination was made, Attorney General Determination Letters were reviewed as guidance. Two 
options were presented. First, was to locate the public meeting in Perry Auditorium. Alternatively, 
the second option was to use Perry Auditorium as a location to accommodate an overflow crowd. 
City personnel conferred about these options, and it was decided Perry Auditorium would be used 
as an overflow room. We respect the fact that reasonable minds may differ on this decision, 
however, the use of the overflow room has been approved by the Attorney General. For these 
reasons, it is respectfully suggested that the use of a second room to accommodate a large crowd 
does not violate the Open Meeting Law. 

Secondly, the Complaints raise an issue with the quality of the audio in the Perry 
Auditorium. The city respectfully disagrees with the assertion that the audio was poor. Staff were 
assigned to assess and set up audio and visual equipment prior to the meeting. The equipment was 
tested to ensure it would perform as expected, permitting those attending to hear and see the 
meeting.  The equipment did perform when tested before the meeting by producing a clear audio 
signal. In addition, additional city staff were present during the meeting to assist members of the 
public to ensure they would be able to participate in the Public Meeting. After the meeting ended, 
city personnel who attended the meeting in Perry Auditorium reported that its content was clear 
and that the speakers were able to be understood. The first time a complaint was received by the 
city was when the public hearing was posted for the vote on the underlying matter.  

The number of complaints received by the city in connection with this matter was 
concerning as we have had a public hearing scheduled on July 23, 2024, and the overflow room 
was set up in a similar manner. However, the city has taken additional steps to confirm compliance 
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with the requirements of the Open Meeting Law by ensuring the audio-visual equipment in Perry 
Auditorium will allow those in attendance to both see and hear the meeting. This included retesting 
the equipment, adding a test at the beginning of the meeting, having city employees monitor the 
quality of the audio, have the same people reporting to the Council and suspending the meeting 
when technical difficulties occurred. Finally, the July 23, 2024, meeting in Perry Auditorium was 
recorded. To listen to the recording of the July 23, 2024 meeting please use this link 
https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1SIzP1boCAWabTA4tz2E6rkedN2caiAZ-?usp=sharing. It is 
respectfully suggested that this recording exemplifies the experience that attendees had in Perry 
Auditorium on July 1, 2024.  

It is for these reasons that the meeting of July 1, 2024 did not violate the Open Meeting 
Law. 

Very truly yours, 

Cc:  Michael Nicholson, Mayor 
Titi Siriphan, City Clerk 
Elizabeth Doiron, Assistant City Clerk 
Commonwealth of Massachusetts Attorney General’s Office 
Elizabeth Kazinskas, City Council President  
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DATE 

VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL  
Dahalfr@verizon.net 

Darlene Halfrey 
165 Waterford Street 
Gardner, MA 01440 

RE: Open Meeting Law Complaints dated 7/15/2024 regarding 
the July 1, 2024, City Council Meeting Reply 

Dear Sir/ Madam, 

The city has received fourteen (14) Open Meeting Law complaints including your Open 
Meeting Law Complaint served on July 15, 2024. Whereas the deadline to respond to your Complaint 
is August 2, 2024, this response to your Complaint is timely.   The Complaints all present two (2) 
issues. 

The first issue is whether the Open Meeting law was violated by the city’s use of an 
overflow room. The city determined it needed to prepare for a larger crowd. Once this 
determination was made, Attorney General Determination Letters were reviewed as guidance. Two 
options were presented. First, was to locate the public meeting in Perry Auditorium. Alternatively, 
the second option was to use Perry Auditorium as a location to accommodate an overflow crowd. 
City personnel conferred about these options, and it was decided Perry Auditorium would be used 
as an overflow room. We respect the fact that reasonable minds may differ on this decision, 
however, the use of the overflow room has been approved by the Attorney General. For these 
reasons, it is respectfully suggested that the use of a second room to accommodate a large crowd 
does not violate the Open Meeting Law. 

Secondly, the Complaints raise an issue with the quality of the audio in the Perry 
Auditorium. The city respectfully disagrees with the assertion that the audio was poor. Staff were 
assigned to assess and set up audio and visual equipment prior to the meeting. The equipment was 
tested to ensure it would perform as expected, permitting those attending to hear and see the 
meeting.  The equipment did perform when tested before the meeting by producing a clear audio 
signal. In addition, additional city staff were present during the meeting to assist members of the 
public to ensure they would be able to participate in the Public Meeting. After the meeting ended, 
city personnel who attended the meeting in Perry Auditorium reported that its content was clear 
and that the speakers were able to be understood. The first time a complaint was received by the 
city was when the public hearing was posted for the vote on the underlying matter.  

The number of complaints received by the city in connection with this matter was 
concerning as we have had a public hearing scheduled on July 23, 2024, and the overflow room 
was set up in a similar manner. However, the city has taken additional steps to confirm compliance 
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with the requirements of the Open Meeting Law by ensuring the audio-visual equipment in Perry 
Auditorium will allow those in attendance to both see and hear the meeting. This included retesting 
the equipment, adding a test at the beginning of the meeting, having city employees monitor the 
quality of the audio, have the same people reporting to the Council and suspending the meeting 
when technical difficulties occurred. Finally, the July 23, 2024, meeting in Perry Auditorium was 
recorded. To listen to the recording of the July 23, 2024 meeting please use this link 
https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1SIzP1boCAWabTA4tz2E6rkedN2caiAZ-?usp=sharing. It is 
respectfully suggested that this recording exemplifies the experience that attendees had in Perry 
Auditorium on July 1, 2024.  

It is for these reasons that the meeting of July 1, 2024, did not violate the Open Meeting 
Law. 

Very truly yours, 

 Cc:  Michael Nicholson, Mayor 
Titi Siriphan, City Clerk 
Elizabeth Doiron, Assistant City Clerk 
Commonwealth of Massachusetts Attorney General’s Office 
Elizabeth Kazinskas, City Council President  
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Date 

VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 
Mary.marsh@shutr.net 

Mary Marsh 
150 Acadia Road 
Gardner, MA 01440 

RE: Open Meeting Law Complaints dated 7/15/2024 regarding 
the July 1, 2024, City Council Meeting Reply 

Dear Mary Marsh, 

The city has received fourteen (14) Open Meeting Law complaints including your Open 
Meeting Law Complaint served on July 15, 2024. Whereas the deadline to respond to your Complaint 
is August 2, 2024, this response to your Complaint is timely.   The Complaints all present two (2) 
issues. 

The first issue is whether the Open Meeting law was violated by the city’s use of an 
overflow room. The city determined it needed to prepare for a larger crowd. Once this 
determination was made, Attorney General Determination Letters were reviewed as guidance. Two 
options were presented. First, was to locate the public meeting in Perry Auditorium. Alternatively, 
the second option was to use Perry Auditorium as a location to accommodate an overflow crowd. 
City personnel conferred about these options, and it was decided Perry Auditorium would be used 
as an overflow room. We respect the fact that reasonable minds may differ on this decision, 
however, the use of the overflow room has been approved by the Attorney General. For these 
reasons, it is respectfully suggested that the use of a second room to accommodate a large crowd 
does not violate the Open Meeting Law. 

Secondly, the Complaints raise an issue with the quality of the audio in the Perry 
Auditorium. The city respectfully disagrees with the assertion that the audio was poor. Staff were 
assigned to assess and set up audio and visual equipment prior to the meeting. The equipment was 
tested to ensure it would perform as expected, permitting those attending to hear and see the 
meeting.  The equipment did perform when tested before the meeting by producing a clear audio 
signal. In addition, additional city staff were present during the meeting to assist members of the 
public to ensure they would be able to participate in the Public Meeting. After the meeting ended, 
city personnel who attended the meeting in Perry Auditorium reported that its content was clear 
and that the speakers were able to be understood. The first time a complaint was received by the 
city was when the public hearing was posted for the vote on the underlying matter.  

The number of complaints received by the city in connection with this matter was 
concerning as we have had a public hearing scheduled on July 23, 2024, and the overflow room 
was set up in a similar manner. However, the city has taken additional steps to confirm compliance 
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with the requirements of the Open Meeting Law by ensuring the audio-visual equipment in Perry 
Auditorium will allow those in attendance to both see and hear the meeting. This included retesting 
the equipment, adding a test at the beginning of the meeting, having city employees monitor the 
quality of the audio, have the same people reporting to the Council and suspending the meeting 
when technical difficulties occurred. Finally, the July 23, 2024, meeting in Perry Auditorium was 
recorded. To listen to the recording of the July 23, 2024 meeting please use this link 
https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1SIzP1boCAWabTA4tz2E6rkedN2caiAZ-?usp=sharing. It is 
respectfully suggested that this recording exemplifies the experience that attendees had in Perry 
Auditorium on July 1, 2024.  

It is for these reasons that the meeting of July 1, 2024 did not violate the Open Meeting 
Law. 

Very truly yours, 

Cc:  Michael Nicholson, Mayor 
Titi Siriphan, City Clerk 
Elizabeth Doiron, Assistant City Clerk 
Commonwealth of Massachusetts Attorney General’s Office 
Elizabeth Kazinskas, City Council President  
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DATE 

VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 
Eg.gardnerlady@gmail.com 

Eleanor F. Gamarsh 
21 Norman Street  
Gardner, MA 01440 

RE: Open Meeting Law Complaints dated 7/15/2024 regarding 
the July 1, 2024, City Council Meeting Reply 

Dear Eleanor F. Gamarsh, 

The city has received fourteen (14) Open Meeting Law complaints including your Open 
Meeting Law Complaint served on July 15, 2024. Whereas the deadline to respond to your Complaint 
is August 2, 2024, this response to your Complaint is timely.   The Complaints all present two (2) 
issues. 

The first issue is whether the Open Meeting law was violated by the city’s use of an 
overflow room. The city determined it needed to prepare for a larger crowd. Once this 
determination was made, Attorney General Determination Letters were reviewed as guidance. Two 
options were presented. First, was to locate the public meeting in Perry Auditorium. Alternatively, 
the second option was to use Perry Auditorium as a location to accommodate an overflow crowd. 
City personnel conferred about these options, and it was decided Perry Auditorium would be used 
as an overflow room. We respect the fact that reasonable minds may differ on this decision, 
however, the use of the overflow room has been approved by the Attorney General. For these 
reasons, it is respectfully suggested that the use of a second room to accommodate a large crowd 
does not violate the Open Meeting Law. 

Secondly, the Complaints raise an issue with the quality of the audio in the Perry 
Auditorium. The city respectfully disagrees with the assertion that the audio was poor. Staff were 
assigned to assess and set up audio and visual equipment prior to the meeting. The equipment was 
tested to ensure it would perform as expected, permitting those attending to hear and see the 
meeting.  The equipment did perform when tested before the meeting by producing a clear audio 
signal. In addition, additional city staff were present during the meeting to assist members of the 
public to ensure they would be able to participate in the Public Meeting. After the meeting ended, 
city personnel who attended the meeting in Perry Auditorium reported that its content was clear 
and that the speakers were able to be understood. The first time a complaint was received by the 
city was when the public hearing was posted for the vote on the underlying matter.  

The number of complaints received by the city in connection with this matter was 
concerning as we have had a public hearing scheduled on July 23, 2024, and the overflow room 
was set up in a similar manner. However, the city has taken additional steps to confirm compliance 
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with the requirements of the Open Meeting Law by ensuring the audio-visual equipment in Perry 
Auditorium will allow those in attendance to both see and hear the meeting. This included retesting 
the equipment, adding a test at the beginning of the meeting, having city employees monitor the 
quality of the audio, have the same people reporting to the Council and suspending the meeting 
when technical difficulties occurred. Finally, the July 23, 2024, meeting in Perry Auditorium was 
recorded. To listen to the recording of the July 23, 2024 meeting please use this link 
https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1SIzP1boCAWabTA4tz2E6rkedN2caiAZ-?usp=sharing. It is 
respectfully suggested that this recording exemplifies the experience that attendees had in Perry 
Auditorium on July 1, 2024.  

It is for these reasons that the meeting of July 1, 2024, did not violate the Open Meeting 
Law. 

Very truly yours, 

 Cc:  Michael Nicholson, Mayor 
Titi Siriphan, City Clerk 
Elizabeth Doiron, Assistant City Clerk 
Commonwealth of Massachusetts Attorney General’s Office 
Elizabeth Kazinskas, City Council President  
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DATE 

VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 
klhalfrey2011@gmail.com 

Kayla Halfrey 
165 Waterford Street 
Gardner, MA 01440 

RE: Open Meeting Law Complaints dated 7/15/2024 regarding 
the July 1, 2024, City Council Meeting Reply 

Dear Sir/ Madam, 

The city has received fourteen (14) Open Meeting Law complaints including your Open 
Meeting Law Complaint served on July 15, 2024. Whereas the deadline to respond to your Complaint 
is August 2, 2024, this response to your Complaint is timely.   The Complaints all present two (2) 
issues. 

The first issue is whether the Open Meeting law was violated by the city’s use of an 
overflow room. The city determined it needed to prepare for a larger crowd. Once this 
determination was made, Attorney General Determination Letters were reviewed as guidance. Two 
options were presented. First, was to locate the public meeting in Perry Auditorium. Alternatively, 
the second option was to use Perry Auditorium as a location to accommodate an overflow crowd. 
City personnel conferred about these options, and it was decided Perry Auditorium would be used 
as an overflow room. We respect the fact that reasonable minds may differ on this decision, 
however, the use of the overflow room has been approved by the Attorney General. For these 
reasons, it is respectfully suggested that the use of a second room to accommodate a large crowd 
does not violate the Open Meeting Law. 

Secondly, the Complaints raise an issue with the quality of the audio in the Perry 
Auditorium. The city respectfully disagrees with the assertion that the audio was poor. Staff were 
assigned to assess and set up audio and visual equipment prior to the meeting. The equipment was 
tested to ensure it would perform as expected, permitting those attending to hear and see the 
meeting.  The equipment did perform when tested before the meeting by producing a clear audio 
signal. In addition, additional city staff were present during the meeting to assist members of the 
public to ensure they would be able to participate in the Public Meeting. After the meeting ended, 
city personnel who attended the meeting in Perry Auditorium reported that its content was clear 
and that the speakers were able to be understood. The first time a complaint was received by the 
city was when the public hearing was posted for the vote on the underlying matter.  

The number of complaints received by the city in connection with this matter was 
concerning as we have had a public hearing scheduled on July 23, 2024, and the overflow room 
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was set up in a similar manner. However, the city has taken additional steps to confirm compliance 
with the requirements of the Open Meeting Law by ensuring the audio-visual equipment in Perry 
Auditorium will allow those in attendance to both see and hear the meeting. This included retesting 
the equipment, adding a test at the beginning of the meeting, having city employees monitor the 
quality of the audio, have the same people reporting to the Council and suspending the meeting 
when technical difficulties occurred. Finally, the July 23, 2024, meeting in Perry Auditorium was 
recorded. To listen to the recording of the July 23, 2024 meeting please use this link 
https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1SIzP1boCAWabTA4tz2E6rkedN2caiAZ-?usp=sharing. It is 
respectfully suggested that this recording exemplifies the experience that attendees had in Perry 
Auditorium on July 1, 2024.  

It is for these reasons that the meeting of July 1, 2024, did not violate the Open Meeting 
Law. 

Very truly yours, 

 Cc:  Michael Nicholson, Mayor 
Titi Siriphan, City Clerk 
Elizabeth Doiron, Assistant City Clerk 
Commonwealth of Massachusetts Attorney General’s Office 
Elizabeth Kazinskas, City Council President  
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DATE 

VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 
Jannamcpherson72@gmail.com 

Janna McPherson 
77 Riverside Road 
Gardner, MA 01440 

RE: Open Meeting Law Complaints dated 7/15/2024 regarding 
the July 1, 2024, City Council Meeting Reply 

Dear Janna McPherson, 

The city has received fourteen (14) Open Meeting Law complaints including your Open 
Meeting Law Complaint served on July 15, 2024. Whereas the deadline to respond to your Complaint 
is August 2, 2024, this response to your Complaint is timely.   The Complaints all present two (2) 
issues. 

The first issue is whether the Open Meeting law was violated by the city’s use of an 
overflow room. The city determined it needed to prepare for a larger crowd. Once this 
determination was made, Attorney General Determination Letters were reviewed as guidance. Two 
options were presented. First, was to locate the public meeting in Perry Auditorium. Alternatively, 
the second option was to use Perry Auditorium as a location to accommodate an overflow crowd. 
City personnel conferred about these options, and it was decided Perry Auditorium would be used 
as an overflow room. We respect the fact that reasonable minds may differ on this decision, 
however, the use of the overflow room has been approved by the Attorney General. For these 
reasons, it is respectfully suggested that the use of a second room to accommodate a large crowd 
does not violate the Open Meeting Law. 

Secondly, the Complaints raise an issue with the quality of the audio in the Perry 
Auditorium. The city respectfully disagrees with the assertion that the audio was poor. Staff were 
assigned to assess and set up audio and visual equipment prior to the meeting. The equipment was 
tested to ensure it would perform as expected, permitting those attending to hear and see the 
meeting.  The equipment did perform when tested before the meeting by producing a clear audio 
signal. In addition, additional city staff were present during the meeting to assist members of the 
public to ensure they would be able to participate in the Public Meeting. After the meeting ended, 
city personnel who attended the meeting in Perry Auditorium reported that its content was clear 
and that the speakers were able to be understood. The first time a complaint was received by the 
city was when the public hearing was posted for the vote on the underlying matter.  

The number of complaints received by the city in connection with this matter was 
concerning as we have had a public hearing scheduled on July 23, 2024, and the overflow room 
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was set up in a similar manner. However, the city has taken additional steps to confirm compliance 
with the requirements of the Open Meeting Law by ensuring the audio-visual equipment in Perry 
Auditorium will allow those in attendance to both see and hear the meeting. This included retesting 
the equipment, adding a test at the beginning of the meeting, having city employees monitor the 
quality of the audio, have the same people reporting to the Council and suspending the meeting 
when technical difficulties occurred. Finally, the July 23, 2024, meeting in Perry Auditorium was 
recorded. To listen to the recording of the July 23, 2024 meeting please use this link 
https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1SIzP1boCAWabTA4tz2E6rkedN2caiAZ-?usp=sharing. It is 
respectfully suggested that this recording exemplifies the experience that attendees had in Perry 
Auditorium on July 1, 2024.  

It is for these reasons that the meeting of July 1, 2024 did not violate the Open Meeting 
Law. 

Very truly yours, 

Cc:  Michael Nicholson, Mayor 
Titi Siriphan, City Clerk 
Elizabeth Doiron, Assistant City Clerk 
Commonwealth of Massachusetts Attorney General’s Office 
Elizabeth Kazinskas, City Council President  
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